Albemarle County Electoral Board

Risk-limiting Audit Meeting

February 24, 2021

Location: Albemarle County Office Building, 5th Street

Attendance: Jim Heilman, Michael Rodemeyer, Peter Wurzer, Jake Washburne, Clarice Schermerhorn,

Lauren Eddy, Erin Davis, and Clerk of Court Jon Zug

Observer: Clara Belle Wheeler, Albemarle Republican Party Guests: Kerin Yates and Sue Lewis, League of Women Voters

The meeting began at 10:00 am.

Peter made the following statement: This meeting is being held pursuant to and in compliance with the Continuity of Government Ordinance adopted by the Albemarle County Board of Supervisors. The following individuals are physically and electronically present: (All were physically present except guests.)

The purpose of the meeting was to conduct the Albemarle County part of the statewide risk-limiting audit of the November Presidential and Senatorial elections.

Peter and Michael comprised the Audit Team and conducted the audit with the assistance of others.

The audit began at 10:04 am. Following directions from the State Department of Elections, 21 randomly selected ballots were located, and the votes on those ballots were reported to the State Department of Elections.

The meeting ended at 12:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

James M. Heilman

Secretary, Albemarle County Electoral Board

James M Hil